
 

FORMULA CLASSIC RACING 

10th December 2024 
 

Chairman’s Chatter 

Calling All Formula Classic racers and enthusiasts. 

Your club needs you!!!! 

More specifically esteemed members Craig and Brian are bravely putting themselves forward for 

Board positions at the WASCC. 

In order for them to be successful we need as many of you as possible to go to Wanneroo Raceway 

on Friday 13th December to vote them in. This is vital as we also need to prevent others getting 

voted in who will be most certainly anti Formula Classic and make life difficult for us in the future. 

There is no postal or proxy voting so you presence at the AGM is required. 

I know it’s a long way for some and a bit of an imposition on a Friday night but we can make it a 

quasi-get together and Formula Classic will stand each and every one of you a drink or two to 

sweeten the deal. We are told that the voting takes place at the beginning of the meeting so there is 

no need to stay on for the boring speeches etc. 

Please, please, please make the effort just this time and support your fellow racers to be our voice 

at the WASCC. 

 

End of season prize giving dinner 

The End of season dinner was held on 7th December at the Mount Henry Tavern in Como. A great 

evening was had by all. Below is a selection of photographs from the evening. 

 



 

The FCR Perpetual Handicap and Spirit Trophies 

 

Congratulations Glenn Swarbrick on winning the 2024 Handicap Championship (again!) 



 

Congratulations to Dave Dearden, runner up this year in the Championship. 

 

FCR Secretary, Brian Searles, looking a little smug with his 3rd place in the Handicap Championship. 



 

Congratulation to Kevin Taylor for being awarded the FCR Spirit Award for 2024. Sadly, we haven’t 

seen Kevin on the track in recent years but his on going commitment to the club especially 

maintaining the club’s website and managing the handicap scoring system is greatly appreciated. 

 

Linda Dearden was the lucky recipient of the door prize this year picking up a selection of chocolates 

from the Margaret River Chocolate Factory. 



Some of the other guests at the dinner. 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

2025 Calendar 

Below are the dates for the 2025 Formula Classic Championship. 

22nd February   Wanneroo  Night Masters 

22nd / 23rd March  Collie   Icebreaker 

17th / 18th May   Collie   Ernie Hastie Memorial 

28th June   Wanneroo 

27th July   Wanneroo 

16th / 17th August  Collie   SmashaStrawb South West Cup 

13th September   Wanneroo 

27th / 28th September  Collie    Coalfields 500 

25th October   Wanneroo  Bob Creasy Memorial 



Phillip Island Classic 

FCR member, Peter Marsh will be running at Phillip Island next year and is keen to talk to any other 

WA based drivers / supporters that are thinking of going with a view to possibly share transport, 

accommodation, etc. It will be Peter’s first time at The Island and he’d be pleased to hear from any 

experienced Island drivers with tips for the circuit and the event. Peter can be contacted at the 

number below. 

Peter Marsh 

Mob - 0417171350 

 

 

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 

& 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 

 

STAY SAFE 

 

Contact details;  admin@formulaclassic.com.au 

 

mailto:admin@formulaclassic.com.au

